THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA VANCOUVER 8, CANADA DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICS November 22nd, 1961. Mr. J. Low, 411 Brixton Avenue, ST. LAMBERT, P.Q. Dear Mr. Low, Thank you for your letter concerning the Comet and Nova section of the Royal Astronomical Society of Canada. I am afraid the Vancouver Centre has done no work in this field but I will let members of the Centre know about your program. If I can arouse any interest, I will certainly write to you again. Yours sincerely, J. a. Jawkz J.A. Jacobs, President, Royal Astronomical Society of Canada, Vancouver Centre. JAJ: sm